
Newsletter  - 7th October 2022 
Dear Parents and Carers, 

Lots of exciting learning has been taking place this week, we haven’t been able to run swimming this 
week due to staffing implications, but pupils have enjoyed alternative activities within the classroom.  

We have experienced some difficulties with our transport system this week. We are needing to amend 
things slightly to ensure the safety of all of our children, staff and parents.  

Parent drop off time will be 9.05am – 9.20am 

If you need to drop your child off before this time you will need to park in the car park at the bottom of 
the road (this is a school car park, and you will not be fined for using this). You will then need to walk 
your child into school. 

The reason for this is when we are doing school transport, we have to lock vehicles down, so they are 
not moving when children are getting off the bus.  

If you are dropping your child off during 9.05am – 9.20am please ensure you take your child to one of 
the 3 entries: 

SPRING HIGH  

GREEN GATE  

MAIN RECPETION  

Staff will receive your child at one of these locations, again this is for safety reasons. Please be mindful 
when leaving the car park, of other parents dropping off. 

If you do need support getting your child from the car please park outside of reception where staff will 
be available to help. If this is full, please wait for a space to become available.  

At the end of the day please collect from the same point.  

I am sure you will all appreciate getting 213 pupils in school within ½ hour with over 35 vehicles is no 
easy mission – we really appreciate your support in this matter.  

It has been a pleasure to see all of our ‘Pupil’s of the Week’ below this week.  

Have a wonderful weekend. 

Lisa  

Lisa Hodgkison 
Headteacher  



News/Information 

 

The School Gate 
• More info on PDA can be found at www.pdasociety.org.uk and you can ask your paediatrician.  

• If any parents are planning a day out with their children it is worth going to the Multi Play 
Sensory Centre in Bury... leaflet is attached.  

• If anyone's eSchools is not working, please contact Admin at Springfield School. 

 Lovely to see all the parents! 

 

All sessions will be held in the Café at the Apollo Buckingham site.  

• Thursdays at 9.30am for Primary  

• Fridays at 9.30am for Secondary 

Term time only, no booking required. 



 

Reminders 

Nut Free School 
For new and existing parents please remember that we are a Nut Free School and be mindful of this 
when sending in snacks or packed lunches. 

School Dinner Money 
For those children who are now in Year 3 or Year 6, please be aware of the changes in the cost of school 
dinners. 

Years 3 to Year 6 are £2.30 per day 

Years 6 upwards are £2.50 per day 

Dinner money is collected via ParentPay, if you do not have a log on to ParentPay and will need one for 
September, please contact Andrea Nixon in the admin team. 

Please try to keep ParentPay accounts in credit.  Persistent debts are referred to Cheshire East.  We 
thank you for your cooperation. 
 
If you think you may be entitled to free school meals, please contact Cheshire East on 0300 123 5012 for 
further information and help or visit https://www.cheshireeast.gov.uk/schools/school-
meals/free_school_meals.aspx  



Friends of Springfield 

 

  



Halloween Raffle 
Friends of Springfield School are on the lookout for Halloween gifts, chocolate, sweets and maybe some 
bottles of the "Old Witches Brew” so we can put together Halloween Hampers for prizes. Please send 
into school clearly labelled “Halloween Raffle” Thank you in advance for all your continued support and 
generosity. (Alcohol on transport is not permitted please contact school reception to arrange collection. 

Thank you. 

 

  



Halloween Disco 
If anyone has any preloved Halloween costumes that they no longer require, can they please send into 
school marked “Preloved Halloween” so that everyone will be able to participate.  

Thank you 

 

  



Our NHS Team 

Nursing Team 
Direct phone numbers to the nursing team are:  

01270 826151 there is an answerphone on this.  

01270 826150 there is no answerphone on this. 

Physiotherapy and Occupational Therapy 
Hayley Mitchell, Physiotherapist, is in school Monday to Friday   

Hannah Bennett, Physiotherapist, is in school Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday; and is part of the Therapy 
Outreach Programme.  

Lucy Webb, Occupational Therapist works Monday, Wednesday, Thursday; and is part of the Therapy 
Outreach Programme.  

Yvonne Williams, Occupational Therapist works on a Monday.  

 Physio/OT direct line:                        01270 826153 

Wheelchair assessment unit:            01270 826323 

Wheelchair repairs: Rosscare           0151 6536000 

Speech Therapy 
Phone the school on 01270 691900  or on direct line 01270 826152.  

EmaIl:   joanne.currie2@mcht.nhs.uk 

              alex.makin@mcht.nhs.uk 

              beth.black@mcht.nhs.uk 

Or contact via eSchools. 

Contact Us 
If you need to contact us : 

Springfield School 

Crewe Green Road 

Crewe 

CW1 5HS 

Telephone:  01270 691900 

Email:  head@springfield.cheshire.sch.uk 


